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SAFE RESPONSIBLE RESPECTFUL 

Book Fair continues in the library until 

Friday 31 October 2014.This is a great 

opportunity to support the school and do 

your Christmas shopping! 

Principal’s Report 

Our “Crunch and Sip” program has been hugely popular 

with our students and staff at Wollondilly P.S. since it’s 

beginning in Term 4. Over the past two weeks we have 

run a competiton throughout the classes to guage the 

highest percentage of children participating in the      

program. Mrs Sharwood’s class 2 C were the highest in 

K-2 with 82% participation and Mr Fagan and Mr           

Sherwin’s classes 4F and 4S tied for the top award in 

years 3-6 with a percentage of 89% participation. The 

prize was a lovely fruit platter to share amongst the  

classes. Thank you to Mrs Sharwood for running the 

program. 

 

Children from 2C celebrating with their Crunch and Sip 

Prize.  

On Monday years 2-6 have been walking to the       

Goulburn Aquatic Centre for swimming lessons with the 

Department’s Special Swimming Scheme. This excellent 

program runs every year for children in Year 2 up to non

-swimmers in Year 6. Life-saving skills, learn to swim as 

well as stroke correction for better swimmers will be the 

focus for the children who are participating. We have an 

excellent participation rate of 100% for Year 2 and      

non-swimmers from Years 3-6 are included. Mrs       

Sharwood and Mr Fagan will be completing their 

“Austwim Certificate” hours and will be instructing while 

at the pool.   

Our Quota, Cops and Kids Reading program       

continues to run smoothly at school. Thanks to Snr 

Constable Barbara Beard and Quota Club of      

Goulburn for supporting such a great initiative. 

                                               

Maddison Hoffmann and Mrs Hearne.                                           

Tristan Pollard and Mrs Pennay 
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Dream Cricket 

Last Friday 16 students from 3-6S, 4F and 5C were invited to attend a day of cricket at Bradman Oval, Bowral. 
Dream Cricket is a day organised by both the Rotary Clubs of the Southern Highlands and the Bradman           
Foundation. Students with a disability from around our region were invited to participate in a day which included 
practicing the cricket skills of batting, bowling, catching and throwing.  Our students also had the opportunity to 
meet with some past champions of the game.  

The students had a great day and are very proud of the medals they received for participating in the event. 

We would like to thank the Goulburn Soldiers Club for their kind donation that enabled us to transport our students 
to this event. 

Miss Carmel Day 

Jacob Funnell-Woods is pictured left  with Ian Chappell (left), former top-order    

batsman who played for South Australia.  He captained Australia between 1971– 

1975, and David Sincock (right) former Australia cricketer who played in three 

tests for Australia from 1964 to 1966.  
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Term 4  Invoices-Reminder 

If your child’s invoice is still outstanding, or you  

require extra time to pay, please contact the School 

Office.  All payments need to be finalised by 14    

November, 2014 to ensure that all students            

participation in the upcoming events.                                                     

Thank you, School Administration 

Years 5/6 Excursion to Canberra 

On Friday the 17 October all of Stage 3 travelled to the 
Australian Museum in Canberra. 
The museum was very interesting; travelling back in 
time through our interesting Australian history. 
Thanks to Miss Tilley for all her organisation on the day. 

Year 7 selective high school placement 

Information regarding applications for Year 7 selective 

high school placement for 2016 is available from the 

school office.  If you are interested, please request an         

information booklet from the front office.                                  

Applications close 18 November.                                   

Thank you. 

SRC HALLOWEEN MUFTY DAY 

This Friday (31 October) the SRC are holding a dress 

up Halloween mufty day and holding a cake stall. All       

proceeds from the day will go to two very good causes. 

The first is to WIRES who have helped us to chase the 

kangaroos from McIntyre Oval. The second is to       

Kollege of Knowledge Kommitte for Kids who are           

holding a charity bike ride from Goulburn to Bowral to 

raise much needed funds for the  Autism Spectrum  

disorder: education, support and information (ASDESI) 

program. If you would like to donate any cakes for us to 

sell on Friday, we would be most grateful! 
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P B PARADE                      
Positive Behaviour in the Classroom 

Purple STARRS Cards  Positive  

Behaviour in the Playground 

Congratulations to the  following students who are    

winners of the K-2 PB Card Canteen Voucher  Winners:  

Max Carmichael 2C, Charlie Backhouse 2C and         

Amal Zahara KAH  

6 PB Cards 

18 PB Cards 

 Term 4 2014 

Week 5 Monday 3 November to Friday 7         

November - Swim Scheme  

Week 5 Wednesday 5 November – P & C Meeting 

7.30pm in the staffroom.                                   

Thursday 6 November - ES1(Kinder)   

excursion  to Canberra Zoo.   

Week 6 Friday 14 November - K-2 Assembly  

commences at 12.20pm in the school hall. 

Week 7 Friday 21 November - 3-6 Assembly  

commences at 12.20pm in the school hall. 

Week 8 Monday 24 November  & Tuesday 25 

November- Dental Clinic 

Week 8 Thursday 27 November - Year 6 Fete 

Week 9 Tuesday 2 December - Mulwaree High 

School  Music Visit for  Years 3-6 

Week  9 Wednesday 3 December - P & C Meeting 

7.30 pm in the staffroom. 

Week 9 Friday 5 December- 2014 Sports   

Presentation Assembly commencing at 

12.30pm in the  School Hall. 

Week 10 Monday 8 December - K-2 Presentation 

Assembly commences at 5.30pm in the 

School Hall. 

Week 10 Wednesday 10 December -                             

3-6 Presentation Assembly, commences 

7pm in the School Hall. 

Week 11 Tuesday 16 December - Year 6 Farewell 

Dinner at Goulburn Soldiers Club from 6pm 

to 9pm. 

SAFE RESPECTFUL RESPONSIBLE 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 2014                                       

Dates for your Diary 

  

Daniel Dillon 1W Mariah Ashberry 2N 

Richie Jiang 5C  

  

Ella Wright 1W Haleigh John 2N 

Tyler Chandler 2N Chloe Crawford 2N 

Mitchell Edwards 2N Thomas Divall 2N 

Ann Aji Thayyil AN Owen Kelleher 6C 

Tristan Pollard 6C Zoe Carmichael 2S 

Jaynie Thomas 2S Chelsea Wray 2S 

Nicholas Fuller 2S Frey Joseph 2S 

Jae Lockman 2S Lachlan Rigney 2S 

Axel Wellings 2S Kiya Drage 2S 

Lachlan Wray 5C  

  

Sebastian Gerstner 1W Wade McCall 6C 

Chloe Harrison 2S Grace Jones 2S 

Sarah Jeffrey 2S Daniel Bush 2S 

Nick Yeadon 5C  

12 PB Cards 

It’s not OK to be away 
It’s not great to be late 

A reminder that school commences at 9.25 am 

Kinder 2015…. Dates  for  your diary 

Orientation 1   Wednesday 12 November 

10 am– 12 noon staring in the school hall 

Orientation 2  Wednesday 26 November 

10 am - 12 noon—students will spend the whole 

session in the Kindergarten classrooms. 
BANDANA DAY 

Thankyou to everyone who bought a bandana last 

week. They sold like hot cakes!!! We have ordered 

some more and they will be on sale This      

WEDNESDAY 29 October during lunch. The cost is 

$4.00. 

HOLIDAYS  

December 18 to January 28 


